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Police representation to Vary the Premises Licence at Manhattan Tasty 
Chicken & Pizza, 2 Neeld Parade, Wembley Hill Road, Wembley, HA9 6QU 
 
I certify that I have considered the application shown above and I wish to make 
representations that the likely effect of the grant of the application is detrimental to 
the Council’s Licensing Objectives for the reasons indicated below. 
 
Officer:  Sam Lewis-Evans 
Licensing Constable PC 598QK 
 
An officer of the Metropolitan Police, in whose area the premises are situated, who is 
authorised for the purposes of exercising its statutory function as a ‘Responsible 
Authority’ under the Licensing Act 2003. 
The application has been made for a premises licence under section 34 of the act.  
 
On 6th December 2013 at approx 2330 hours police were called to a fight inside the 
premise. A group of Polish males had been inside the premise eating and consuming 
alcohol and a fight broke out between then resulting in one male being assaulted and 
receiving facial injuries. The victim was taken to Northwick Park Hospital due to his 
facial injuries and his heavy state of intoxication. The CCTV within the premise was 
not working and therefore a contributory factor in the suspects not being arrested and 
potentially prosecuted. CRIS 1928304/13 refers.  
 
On 27th December 2013 at approx 1720 hours police were called to the venue 
following a fight between a group of youths which resulted in the venue being 
criminally damaged. At the time of police arrival there was nobody present at the 
premise that was able to use the CCTV system. Police made several appointments 
with the venue to collect CCTV and every time they were told that it was not ready 
and to come back in a couple of days, on 15th January 2014 the premise informed 
police that there was a fault in their CCTV system and there was no footage 
recorded. CRIS 1929952/13 refers.  
 
 



  

 

 

In view of the above it is my opinion that you are finding it difficult to adhere to the 

Licensing objectives whilst just with a late night refreshment licence. Street drinkers 

and drunkenness is a major concern in Brent. I am therefore unable to agree your 

application at this time.   

 

 

 
 

Yours Sincerely 
 

 

 
Sam Lewis-Evans 598QK 
Licensing Constable Brent Police 


